

Nevada System of Higher Education Board of Regents

System Administration 4300 S. Maryland Parkway Las Vegas, Nevada 89119 (702) 889-8426

System Administration 2601 Enterprise Road Reno, Nevada 89512 (775) 784-4901

August 15, 2024

Dear Fellow Regents,

The purpose of this letter is to clarify statements made in my June 20, 2024, letter regarding Regent McMichael's "removal" from the IDEA Committee.

There may have been confusion as to the actions I took regarding his committee service. I would like to take this opportunity to clarify what was communicated in my June 20 letter. In that letter, I stated that Regent McMichael had been removed from the IDEA Committee. I realize that the letter was not as clear as I had intended. Regent McMichael was removed as vice chair, but not removed from membership of the committee.

I think it is important to clarify that <u>Regent McMichael was not "removed," but was not reappointed to committee membership as of July 1</u>. This has been discussed with Regent McMichael on several occasions and he has previously agreed with this explanation and clarification.

I hope this information adds clarity and finality to this matter so we may move forward as a Board and focus on the important work that lies ahead.

Sincerely,

Amy J. Carvalho, Chair

Ling J. Carvalto

Board of Regents

Cc: Keri D. Nikolajewski, Chief of Staff Chris Nielsen, Special Counsel Patricia Charlton, Interim Chancellor